## A

## CHINESE CATHOLIC COMMUNITY

## 華人天主教團體



18 Geranium St Stuart Park NT (08) 8981 8880 (eff 5/96) Mon & Wed.

Dear Shane,

## EASTER GREETINGS TO YOU AND FAMILY!

How are you? This is just an informal letter to thank you for attending our Easter Celebration. At first I wasn't sure if you make it, but the photos assured me that you were with us and not only yourself, your mother and your son also came. That was really wonderful of you to make that effort. I was so happy to see the photos of you. Sorry I was  $t \infty$  busy to notice anyone in particular just knowing there were quite a lot of people, so I didn't have a chance to say Hello to you. please forgive me. hopefully next time.

Normanly we have Chinese Mass every first Sunday of the month only at Holy Spirit Church, Wanguri. But we have planned to use Berrimah Catholic Centre for our Christmas Carols and Mass on 1st December. We shall remind you by then and hope to see you and more of the family coming along and stay with us for supper.

Actually I meant to congratulate you and Josephine on the new arrival in the family a few months ago. What a bundle of joy! Hoping your wife Josephine and the baby are keeping well.

You and your colleagues are often in my prayers Shane. You in particular has the biggest and heaviest responsibility on your shoulder. It is no easy job in this Territory with your position. Anyhow, I'd like to share this popular prayer with you, for I find it helpful too:

LORD, GRANT ME THE SERENITY TO ACCEPT THE THINGS I CANNOT CHANGE;

COURAGE TO CHANGE THE THINGS I CAN;

AND WISDOM TO KNOW THE DIFFERENCE.

Anon.

On behalf of Darwin CCC thank you for coming to our Easter Celebration. May God bless you and family and the work you are doing for the Northern Territory.

Gratefully yours in Christ,

In. Mary Chan, FISNSC.